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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL
WOMEN, INFANT, CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES COMMITTEE
EPIC/SUNCOAST HOSPICE – ST. PETE
THURSDAY, JUNE 27, 2019
10:00 A.M. – 11:30 A.M.
MINUTES

	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting was called to order by Daphne Dieudonne, Chair, at 10:07 AM.

	ATTENDANCE

	Members Present:  Holly Beaver, Alex Cario, Lisa Conder, Paula Delgado, Daphne Dieudonne, Kamaria Laffrey
Members Absent: Deniz Curler, Shayla Hobbs, Mary Frances Jones, Marylin Merida, Shawn Saxton, Barbara Szelag, Bernard Washington
Guests Present: None
Recipient Staff Present: None
Lead Agency Staff Present: None
Health Council Staff Present:  Katie Scussel


	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	There were no changes to the agenda. 

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES


	The minutes for April 25, 2019 were tabled as the committee did not have quorum.


	CARE COUNCIL REPORT
	The Care Council met on June 5, 2019. Aubrey Arnold reported that the Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA) site visit went smoothly and that upon exit interview Part A was commended for how well the providers work together and how contracts are executed in a timely manner. Long--time monitoring staff, Laura Morgan, has retired and a replacement has officially been hired. Arnold also announced that the awardees of the capacity building grant, applied for by Part A, will be announced on June 24, 2019. Vice-Chair, Kamaria Laffrey, held a moment of silence in honor of Long-Term Survivor’s Day and read members a letter she wrote for the occasion. 

Both Arnold and Staff informed members that statewide anonymous needs assessment was released and members were reminded of the importance of them promoting the survey in order to garner as many survey responses as possible. Staff provided flyers in Haitian Creole, Spanish, and English for distribution and promotion of the survey. 

The Lead Agency reported that the Medical Case Management (MCM) guidelines will be changing and eligibility determination and MCM will now have separate funding streams. June 30, 2019 will mark the end of the Part B’s fiscal year and CareWare 6 will be released sometime in September. A train-the-trainer event will be held at the end of June in preparation for its release.

Two new membership applications and one membership renewal were voted on and three members were voted to be removed as a result of their poor attendance. RPARC presented Part A and Part B for Council members to review. 

Staff from Positively U announced that they will be having a Luau at their Winter Haven location on Friday, June 28th. 

The meeting was abbreviated to accommodate the Spring leadership training on compassion fatigue. 


	MOMENT OF INSPIRATION
	Member Kamaria Laffrey shared her experience flying to Los Angeles to promote the film 5B and attend a screening of the film. The film tells the story of the nurses who cared for patients in the first AIDS ward in a San Francisco hospital during the AIDS epidemic. The ward opened in 1984. The nurses fought stigma and cared for their patients with compassion and palliative care. The nurses in the film discussed the importance of caring for their patients in their final days rather than trying to cure them. The film and others like it serve as reminders of the history of HIV and AIDS and the importance of the work done in this field. Members discussed other films that highlighted the AIDS epidemic, such as And the Band Played On and How to Survive a Plague.

	SPRING EVENT RECAP
	Members discussed the spring event, which was held on May 15th at Metro Inclusive Health in St. Pete. Members estimated that there were around 25 people in attendance, 15 being community members and clients and 10 committee members and staff. This turnout was lower than normal for WICY&F events but members commented that the client who did attend enjoyed themselves and that the smaller event felt more intimate. Clients enjoyed the “Petals of Purpose” craft and it inspired some good conversations. 
Members discussed doing a general spring event in the spring from now on instead of a Mother’s Day event, in order to be attract a larger audience. Members also discussed using a survey or some feedback cards at the next event to ask clients what brought them to the event, what they liked about it, and what kind of things they would like at future events. Members also discussed the idea of having a party bus bring clients from one county to the other, though it would be difficult to have an organization sponsor it due to liability issues.



	WOMEN/ YOUTH/ CONCERNS/ UPDATES 


	Kamaria announced that Senator Kamala Harris is introducing a bill that would make insurance coverage for PrEP mandatory without a co-pay. The bill would also create a grant program to cover those who are uninsured. Kamaria will send information about the bill to staff to share with the committee. The patent for Truvada expires in 2021. A generic version should be released in September 2020. 
Members discussed HIV criminalization and disclosure issues. Young people dating in high school have a difficult time disclosing to their partners, because of their age and maturity level and the lack of understanding from their peers. 


	COMMUNITY CONCERNS/ ANNOUNCEMENTS 

	June 27th is National HIV Testing Day. There will be free testing at several Walgreens locations through Pinellas County.


	ADJOURNMENT

	There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was adjourned at 11:30 AM.
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